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MEMORANDUM TO:

FROM:

SUBJECT:

UNITED STATES

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001

April 27, 2018

Michele G. Evans, Deputy Director
Reactor Safety Programs and Mission Support
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation

Joseph G. Giitter, Director /W m W /M

Division of Operating Reactor Licensirig
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation

QUARTERLY JANUARY-MARCH 2018 REPORT ON THE STATUS
OF PUBLIC PETITIONS UNDER TITLE 10 OF THE CODE OF
FEDERAL REGULATIONS, SECTION 2.206 (CAC NO. TM3058)

This memorandum transmits the quarterly status report of petitions submitt * under

Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations (10 CFR) Section 2.206, “Requests for action under

this subpart.” This report covers open and closed petitions from January 1 through March 31,

2018, including their age statistics. The report also provides the status of incoming requests

that the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission staff is evaluating to determine whether they meet

the criteria for review under the 10 CFR 2.206 process.

Enclosure:

Quarterly 10 CFR 2.206 Status Report

cc: SECY
EDO
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CFO

CONTACT: Jeanne Johnston, NRR/DORL
301-415-1349
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An inaccurate statement was identified after the final DD was issued.

Actions Completed This Quarter/Next Steps:

On January 18, 2018, a revised DD was issued to correct an inaccurate statement regarding
an OPC event referenced in the petition (ADAMS Accession No. ML18005A052). The
correction did not change the DD conclusion.

On February 8, 2018, the petitioners informed the Commission that they disagreed with
NRR’s decision to deny the 2.206 petition (ADAMS Accession No. ML18045A657).

On March 20, 2018, the Commission declined to review the fi | DD, but provided an
additional comment regarding the PRB’s characterization of the ! aff Requirements
Memorandum issued in response to SECY-16-0068 (ADAMS Accession

No. ML18079A266).






Actions Completed This Quarter/Next Steps:

¢ On January 8, 2018, a closure letter (ADAMS Accession No. ML17334A027) was issued
rejecting the petition for review based on the reasons stated above. All actions on this
petition are closed.
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e On March 14, 2018, the licensee informed the petition r nager that it had no comments on
the proposed DD.
e The next step is to issue the DD by April 23, 2018.
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Actions Completed This Quarter/Next Steps:

¢ On January 18, 2018, the petition manager informed the petitioner that his petition was still
under review and that the target date for a proposed DD was May 2018.

¢ On March 26, 2018, the petition manager informed the petitioner that his petition was still
under review but that the target date for the proposed DD may change.

¢ The next step is to develop a proposed DD.






















